
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD 
TOWN OF GLENVILLE 
DECEMBER 28, 2011 

AT THE GLENVILLE MUNICIPAL CENTER 
18 GLENRIDGE ROAD, GLENVILLE, NEW YORK 

 
  Supervisor Koetzle called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM;  
 
  Supervisor Koetzle asked the Town Clerk, Linda C. Neals, to call the roll.   
 
Present: Supervisor Christopher A. Koetzle, Councilmen John Pytlovany, Sid 

Ramotar and Councilwoman Gina M. Wierzbowski 
 
Absent: Councilman Alan Boulant 
 
  Also present was Mike Cuevas, Attorney for the Town  
 
Discussion… 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle – “This gives the Board an opportunity to look at this 
position prior to the next election.  We had a great opportunity to utilize services of Pat 
Aragosa in the past.  He has done tremendous work for us in the Comptroller’s Office, 
helped with the budget this past year and we believe that Pat certainly has the 
education, the experience, as you  know he has served as the Village Clerk Treasurer 
and the Town of Rotterdam Comptroller.  I am looking forward to working with Pat in this 
role.  I think there are a lot of things that we can do to redesign town government and 
this is one position that we can look at now and see what we want to do with that prior 
to 2012.” 
 
  Councilwoman Wierzbowski – “I would like to thank Joan for her long 
years of service.  She has worked very hard to make the position a respectable one and 
has handled things appropriately throughout her time.  I wish her well in her retirement.  
I would like to welcome Pat in yet another capacity to assist us.  I am excited that he is 
here and I’m looking forward to seeing the different things that we can do to make 
things more efficient and run better.” 
 
  Councilman Pytlovany – “I would also like to thank Joan for her years of 
service.  As an employee with the Village of Scotia I worked with Pat when he was the 
Clerk-Treasurer in the Village and I am thrilled that he is coming here to the Town to 
help us out.” 
 
  Councilman Ramotar – “I had a long talk with Joan today and she is a 
staple in the Town.  One of the things she mentioned is that she is looking forward to 
retirement.  I wish her the best and welcome Pat, I am looking forward to working with 
him.” 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle – “I too would like to thank Joan for her service.  She 
and I ran together a couple of years ago.  I wish her well.  She has a well deserved 
retirement ahead of her.” 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 191-2011 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
Seconded by: Councilman Ramotar 
 
  WHEREAS, after many years of service as the elected Receiver of Taxes 
for the Town of Glenville,  Joan Menhinick has announced her retirement, effective 
December 30, 2011; and  
 
  WHEREAS, there are two years remaining on the Receiver’s term of 
office; and 
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  WHEREAS, the Public Officers Law gives the Town Board the power to 
appoint a Receiver of Taxes until the next General Election; and 
 
  WHEREAS, Patrick Aragosa has previously served as the Village of 
Scotia Clerk/Treasurer and as the Town of Rotterdam Comptroller and appears to have 
the education and experience necessary to serve as the Town’s interim Receiver of 
Taxes; and  
 
  WHEREAS, The Town Board desires to appoint Mr. Aragosa to the 
vacancy and Mr. Aragosa is willing to accept the position of Receiver of Taxes as a 
part-time position at an hourly rate of $30.00 per hour, without benefits, with total 
compensation not to exceed $30,000 in calendar year 2012; and 
 
  WHEREAS, upon being appointed the new Receiver is authorized to 
appoint such deputies as he may deem necessary, within the budget allotted therefore;  
 
  NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville hereby appoints Patrick Aragosa as the Town of Glenville Receiver of Taxes 
on the terms stated herein to fill the vacancy created by the resignation by retirement of 
Joan Menhinick, thanks Joan for her many years of dedicated service to the Town and 
wishes her the best in her well-deserved retirement. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Pytlovany, Ramotar, Wierzbowski and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: Councilman Boulant 
Abstention:  None 

 
Motion Carried 

 
 Supervisor Koetzle asked for a motion to adjourn; motion to adjourn was Moved 
by Councilwoman Wierzbowski; Seconded by Councilman Ramotar, everyone being in 
favor the meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM. 
 
 
 
 
        ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 

_____________________________ 
Linda C. Neals 

Town Clerk 


